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MEETING NOTICE: There will be no regular Club meeting at Western Federal in September.
We have combined the September meeting with our annual dinner get together
WHICH WILL BE HELD THIS YEAR ON SATURDAYs SEPTEMBER 24, AT THE HARVEST HOUSE IN
Boulder. And, as you know, you can ride a train to get there!

PROGRAM NOTES: Club member Bill Gordon is preparing a color and motion spectacular to delight
AND FASCINATE STEAM FANS.
PLUS A FEW SURPRISES.

According to Bill, there will be lots of UP action -
Come on along, and bring 10 or 12 friends.

STEAM-FILLED WEEKEND TO FEATURE 

BOTH #51 AND UNION PACIFIC 8444

The first two-excursion weekend in Club history is just a few 
SHORT WEEKS AWAY -- AND RIGHT NOW IS THE TIME TO ORDER YOUR 
TICKETS FOR THIS UNPRECEDENTED EVENT,

As we've already noted, Saturday, September 24, will see members and their guests convene in 
Boulder for the Club's 27th anniversary celebration and annual dinner. John Birmingham's ex-
Great Western #51 will head our special train that day for a run all the way to Longmont and 
return to Boulder with plenty of photo stops both ways.

The next day, Sunday the 25th, will see the arrival of Union Pacific steam power in Denver for 
THE FIRST TIME IN NEARLY 10 YEARS AS THE JUST-REFURBISHED 8444 ROLLS INTO TOWN TO PULL A CLUB 
special to Laramie and Cheyenne. We will travel northbound on the little-used Dent Branch, and 
top Sherman Hill on both the new and old grades. Again, ample and particularly scenic photo 
stops have been planned, and there will be time in Cheyenne to view and photograph the other 
UP steamers store there (including the 4000).

Ticket prices for both trips have been established on a break-even basis to keep costs as low 
as possible for this exciting weekend. And please keep in mind that the price of the Saturday 
trip includes train fare, dinner, and bus service between Boulder station and the Harvest House: 
while the Sunday ticket includes meals all day in the Union Pacific's famed cafeteria style 
diner.

Send your ticket order in now. The Saturday dinner trip is just $10.00 for adults and $7.00 
for children; the Sunday UP run is $17.00 for adults, children-, $8.50. Or, take advantage of 
the special reduced rate combination ticket ... ONLY $24.00 for adults and $16.00 for children. 
As usual, child rates apply between the ages of five and 11.

Departures, both days from Denver Union Station, are scheduled for 2:00 p.m. Saturday and 7:00 a.m. 
Sunday, Mountain Daylight Time (clocks in Union Station are set on Mountain Standard so be sure
TO ALLOW FOR THE DIFFERENCE).

We'll be looking for you September 24 and 25 on the Rocky Mountain Railroad Club's big, big



-2-
STEAM WEEKEND.

********

ALAMQSA-DURANGQ TRAFFIC SLOWS TO TRICKLE Many readers have written in requesting news op- 
current activity on Rio Grande's Alamosa-Durango 
narrow gauge line, scene each year of the Club's 

There is news, but it isn't the kind we like to report.
ON FAMED RIO GRANDE NARROW GAUGE LINE 
"Journey to Yesteryear".

The last freight run over the line was nearly two months ago and the railroad has no plans to 
OPERATE FURTHER TRAINS THIS YEAR (OTHER THAN THE UPOCOMING ANNUAL KI WAN IS KOLOR KaRAVAN;. All 
FREIGHT TRAFFIC HAS BEEN DIVERTED TO THE road's MOTOR FREIGHT DIVISION, WHICH HAS BEEN HAULING 
MOST OF THE FREIGHT SINCE THE RAIL LINE WAS SHUT DOWN DURING THE HEAVY SNOWS OF THE WINTER 
OF 1964-65.

Rio Grande officials have made no public statements concerning the future of the Alamosa-
Durango NARROW GAUGE, BUT IT WOULD APPEAR THAT THE TWILIGHT OF SLIM GAUGE OPERATIONS IN
Colorado is beginning to darken the horizon.

In the meantime, passenger totals on the Durangc-Silvep.ton run continue to soar and the tourist
SEASON JUST PASSED SHOULD GO DOWN IN THE RECORD BOOKS AS THE BEST YET.

As soon as an official statement is made
This much, at least,

SHOULD BE AROUND FOR A WHILE. WE WILL REPORT IT HERE.5

********

UPDATED CLUB BY-LAWS PRINTED By-laws of the Rocky Mountain Railroad Club, which govern the
OPERATION OF OUR C-LUB AND ITS OFFICIALS, HAVE BEEN REVISED 
SEVERAL TIMES IN RECENT YEARS TO MEET the REQUIREMENTS OF PRESENTAND AVAILABLE TO MEMBERS 

DAY methods.
AVAILABLE FREE OF CHARGE BY WRITING SECRETARY DlCK KIND!G IN CARE OF OUR DENVER POSTOFFICE BOX.

Every Club member is OF COURSE, ENTITLED TO a COPY OF THESE BY-LAWS AND THEY ARE?

********

Famed railroad artist Howard Fogg of Boulder, Colo.,
HAS OFFERED THE CLUB a RECENTLY-COMPLETED PAINTING 
AT A FRACTION OF ITS REGULAR PRICE AS HIS CONTRIBU-

NOTED RAILRQAD ARTIST HOWARD FOGG OFFERS

MOFFAT PA I NT ING FOR PULLMAN MEMQRIAL
TION TO THE RAPIDLY GROWING BERT FULLMAN MEMORIAL FUND.
two Moffat Road engines hauling a long string of freightcars upgrade on the Rollins Pass line,
AVAILABLE AS HIS CONTRIBUTION TO THE MATERIAL THAT WILL BE DONATED BY THE CLUB TO THE DENVER
Public Library.

Howard has made the work, which shows

We are deeply grateful.

The PAINTING, with an appropriate plaque, books, pictures and other material will form THE 
Fullman Memorial Collection to honor the memory of Mr. Fullman who passed away in 1964. He was 
a former Moffat Road engineer, long-time Club member and willing and loyal worker right up to 
the day of his death.

Contributions of any kind, money or material, are being accepted by the Club and will be greatly- 
appreciated so that we may continue to add to the value and depth of this memorial.

********

THOUGHT FOR SEPTEMBER We're operating on a rather late and tight schedule this month due to,
and we ask your indulgence of this abbreviatedat last, a vacation 

And we would leave you with this thought for September:"Rail Report."

In order to become perfectly content, 
a poor memory and no imagination.

IT is necessary to have both

********
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